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Commissioner’s Meeting 

March 18, 2025 

 

MANAGERS’ REPORT BY TIM BERGER 

Water Reclamation Facility 

• 2/14/25 – One of two pressure transducers failed controlling the level and batching cycles on 

the SBR’s. Two new replacements were ordered. 

 

• 2/27/25 – Noticed run times were increasing at the Fawnwood Lift Station from 4.5 minutes per 

cycle to over 6 minutes per cycle. Rocky back flushed the pressure main back to the wet well to 

determine if there is an obstruction in the main. Run times were modestly shortened.  Scott 

and Joe pulled the pumps on 3/6/25. No evident issues were found. 

 

• 3/10/25 Willy and Rich reengineered manifold supplying water to yard hydrants, eliminating an 

irrigation line that is no longer used. Clean upgrade to the system. 

Water  

• 2/20/25 – Collected and sent off PFAS samples from both reservoirs. 

 

• 3/6/25 – PFAS results – Upper reservoir well contaminant results “ PFBS” – 2.3 ng/L MCL – 345, 

“PFHxS” – 3.8 ng/L MCL – 65, “PFOS” – 2.2 ng/L MCL 15. No PFAS in lower reservoir well. 

 

• 02/25/25 – Upper reservoir was cleaned and disinfected.  

 

• 2/26/25 – Water Team installed a new fire hydrant next to lower reservoir. The team did an 

awesome installation job. 

 

• Lower water reservoir annual cleaning set for the week of March 17th. 

 

• Water loss for the month of February was 9%. Possibly the result of leaking drain valve on 

second cell put online last month. 

 

• 3/12/25 – Received an email from DOH stating our WUE report is due July 1st, 2025. 


